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On Wednesday 28 April, members of 
the Gleeson College Community joined 
with Archbishop James Gleeson’s family 

to celebrate the memory of deceased 
Bishops and Archbishops from the 

Adelaide Diocese in a Memorial Mass, 
which occurred at St Francis Xavier’s 

Cathedral in Wakefield Street, Adelaide. 
Archbishop Patrick O’Regan led the 

gathered assembly with co-celebrants 
including Monsignor John Swann, to 

demonstrate a beautiful and respectful 
celebration of their lives. 

The Gleeson College Choir performed 
a range of songs and hymns, which 

complemented the Mass readings and 
prayers, highlighting the talent of our 
students’ singing in such an austere 

and reverent setting. Mrs Carly Meakin 
worked hard with the students to 

produce a performance that appeared 
effortless, yet aptly captured the 

mood and atmosphere of the occasion 
perfectly. Even Archbishop Pat was 

synonymous in his praise, asking when 
their CD would be released!

The event also served as a wonderful 
opportunity to meet the new Archbishop 

in person, whereby he took time and 
care to introduce himself and commend 

the students’ performances. His ability 
to transcend his role as Archbishop 

and engage with the common people 
was fantastic and well-received by all 
in attendance. The Memorial Mass in 

the historic, ornate and awe-inspiring 
Cathedral was truly an event and 

occasion to remember for staff, students, 
parents and family members, alike. Thank 
you to photographer Ben Macmahon for 

capturing these wonderful images.

With One Heart,

Alesia Sala,
Acting Coordinator Religious Education 

& Catholic Identity

info@gleeson.catholic.edu.au

http://absentee@gleeson.catholic.edu.au


THE YEAR OF SERVICE

I am so proud of the response from 
our students, staff and community to 
our “Year of Service, being people for 
others.”

As you may have noted in our last 
edition of The Globe, students in each 
year level are undertaking a service 
project.  Staff are involved alongside our 
students in these projects but are also 
taking part in other service projects. 
Our Education Support Officers will be 
making ‘Treasure Boxes’ on Monday 
21 June in support of disadvantaged 
children. Staff are also cooking meals for 
both St Vincent de Paul and members of 
our own community.

Our Learner Profile, introduced last year 
and created for each student each year, 
also reflects the element of service as 
every student undertakes a Service 
Passport, working towards their service 
badge. It is my hope that the service work 
commenced this year will become part 
of our school life into the future and 
therefore truly uphold our vision to use 
our gifts and talents in the service of 
others.

Gleeson @ Dusk
This wonderful initiative took place on 
Thursday 6 May in Catholic Education 
Week. The evening commenced with 

tours of the College and moved into 
dinner and entertainment from our 
talented students. It was a superb 
evening showcasing our amazing 
community. Thank you to Mr Tom 
Dawson for his vision of this event and 
all the staff, students and parents who 
supported it. A special thank you to the 
Gleeson College Parent and Friends 
Committee who sponsored the event.

Arch D Radio & Podcasting Awards
Congratulations to Year 9 student Abby 
Hall for her wonderful achievement of 
‘On the Mic’ Female Junior Award (up to 
Year 9) 2020.  Gleeson College is a relative 
newcomer to the world of Arch D Radio, 
but we have made a significant impact in 
just two years. Gleeson students and old 
scholars were nominated in a number 
of awards (see full article in this issue). 
I would like to especially recognise Abby 
for her wonderful acceptance speech 
in which she graciously thanked and 
congratulated the other nominees – 
the only award winner to do this on the 
evening.

Relay for Life
As mentioned in The Globe at the end 
of Term 1, the Cancer Council Relay For 
Life has become a proud tradition at 
Gleeson College. In a rebuilding year for 
the event, we again raised over $11,000 
for cancer research and had a great time 
doing it (see photo below)! A big thank 
you to all students, staff and parents 
involved, especially our leader and 
driver of the event, Mr Josh Boden. 

National Reconciliation Week - ‘More 
than a Word. Reconciliation takes Action!’
Running from May 27 to 3 June, there are 
a number of activities taking shape to 
engage our community in this important 
annual event (more in our next issue).

“Reconciliation is a journey for all 
Australians – as individuals, families, 

communities, organisations and 
importantly as a nation. At the heart of 
this journey are relationships between 
the broader Australian community and 

Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander 
peoples. We all have a role to play 

when it comes to reconciliation, and 
in playing our part we collectively 

build relationships and communities 
that value Aboriginal and Torres Strait 

Islander peoples, histories, cultures, 
and futures. 2021 marks twenty years 
of Reconciliation Australia and almost 

three decades of Australia’s formal 
reconciliation process.”

(https://nrw.reconciliation.org.au/)

May - The Month of Mary
In our Catholic tradition, May is the 
Marian month or the month in which we 
especially remember and honour Mary, 
the Mother of Jesus.

Last week we came together to celebrate 
a whole College Mass with Fr James 
with the focus being Mother Mary and 
Mother’s Day. I hope all our Mothers and 
Mother-figures had a special day last 
Sunday for Mother’s Day.

A Child’s Prayer to Mary
Holy Mary, mother fair,

Filled with love for God,
Pray for us in all our needs.

Pray for us today.

Mr J Corbo,
Principal

https://nrw.reconciliation.org.au/


YEAR 10 ABBY HALL WINS ‘ON THE MIC’ ARCH D RADIO AWARD!

On Thursday 29 April, Mr Joe Corbo and 
I attended the Arch D Awards, along 

with Year 10 student, Abby Hall and her 
parents. The evening, which celebrated 

the 10-Year Anniversary of Arch D 
Radio’s inception, was held in the Capri 
Theatre, Goodwood and incorporated 

a Gatsby theme. Many guests took 
the opportunity to forage through op 
shops, costume hire and wardrobes at 

home to dress-up in the 1920s fare.

Gleeson College has participated in 
the Arch D Podcast program since 

2019, when Acting APRIM Mrs Monica 
Doherty first introduced the concept to 
her Youth Ministry students at the time, 
as a vehicle of self-expression, outreach 

and faith formation.

In 2020, Gleeson College continued its 
foray into Arch D and were nominated 

in six categories, consisting of a 
combination of individual and team 

awards, as listed;
• “In The Spirit” Team Award Gleeson 

College “Understanding Good & Evil”
• Radio Talk Break Of The Year - James, 

Gracie & Abby “Reconnecting As A 
Community Through Covid-19”

• On The Mic (Female Senior) Yr10+ - 
Phoebe Surman

• On The Mic (Female Junior) Up To 
Year 9 - Abby Hall

• Best Podcast Team
• Most Listened Radio Podcast Of 2020

On the night, the Gleeson Team 
represented the community 

commendably, however Abby Hall was 
triumphant, winning first place in her 

individual category. Abby’s speech 
was humble and well-structured, 

appropriately thanking her parents, 
Gleeson College, and the Arch D 

enterprise for conducting a program of 
such breadth and diversity in Adelaide. 

The evening was successful with the 
host, James Meston speaking to the 

social context and history of the Arch D 
Radio Awards, as well as its connection 

to COYYA (Catholic Office for Youth 
& Young Adults) and its offering of 

innovative and creative solutions to 
youth engagement with social justice 

and contemporary issues.

Once again in 2021, there are students 
in the two Stage 1 Youth Ministry 

classes taking up the microphone to 
plan, prepare and record their own 
podcast on youth engagement and 
involvement in communal events. It 

remains to be seen how these students’ 
efforts will turn out, but I offer them 

best wishes in their endeavours to 
make a change, record their voices 

and create (sound)waves in the world 
beyond the classroom.

Testing, testing, check 1, 2...

Alesia Sala,
Acting Coordinator Religious Education 

& Catholic Identity

https://registrationcentre.cesa.catholic.edu.au/event-4291088



MOTHER MARY MOTHER’S DAY COLLEGE MASS

On Wednesday 5 May, Father James 
from Tea Tree Gully Catholic Parish, 

celebrated the Mother Mary Mother’s 
Day Mass for the Gleeson College 

Community, which highlighted the 
role of Jesus’ mother Mary and all 

mothers, aunts, grandparents, sisters, 
cousins, nieces and caretakers within 

local, national and global contexts. The 
focus on Mother Mary emphasised her 

key qualities of unconditional love, 
devotion and faith, which serves as a 

role model for all mother figures in our 
Gleeson College community. 

In every society and culture, mothers 
are dearly loved, cherished and 

regarded. It is difficult to identify any 
society, which allows mothers to be 

treated with abandon, indifference and 
apathy. Mothers are very special people. 

Their maternal spirit is always so 
powerful and selfless. Their caring and 
loving hearts last a lifetime being with 
us through our joys and our sorrows.  

The whole school event provided a 
unique opportunity to come together, 

to quieten our minds and to think 
about the month of May, whose focus 
traditionally dwells on Mother Mary 
and Mother’s Day. As well, three staff 

members, Mrs Evelina Condo, Mrs 
Maria Gagliardi and Mr Carlo Librino 

were commissioned as new Eucharistic 
Ministers for the Gleeson community, 

whereby they served in the capacity of 
Special Ministers for the first time. Their 
personal and communal expressions of 
being people for others was particularly 

reverent, along with staff members, 
who identified as mothers and mother 

figures, presiding in various reading 
roles and processions.  

The Mother Mary Mother’s Day Mass 
concluded with a traditional singing 
of the College Song, ‘With One Heart’, 

which ended the celebration on a 
positive and uplifting note, as students 
processed out to lunch having reflected 

on and celebrated the importance of 
mothers and womanhood in the

month of May.

With One Heart,

Alesia Sala,
Acting Coordinator Religious Education 

& Catholic Identity



RELAY FOR LIFE 2021 > WE RAISED OVER $11,600 TO FIGHT CANCER!

In a year that has been immensely 
impacted by COVID, it was looking 

like our annual participation in Relay 
for Life would not be able to occur 
in 2021.  Yet, in the true spirit of the 

event – cancer does not rest, so why 
should we – the Relay for Life team as 

Cancer Council worked tirelessly to pull 
together this important date in just 

a few months, giving our students an 
opportunity to fight and give back in 

our Year of Service to this
fantastic cause.

This year, approximately 30 dedicated 
Year 11 and Year 12 students fulfilled an 
outreach promise to give up their time 
in an effort to help others.  They met at 
SA Athletics Stadium (formerly SANTOS 
Stadium) in time for the 1pm opening 

ceremony, and then proceeded to 
spend the subsequent 8 hours walking 
around a track lined with inspirational 

messages, memorial candles and 
fellow participants to raise funds and 
awareness in the fight against cancer.

The day (and night) incorporated a 
number of activities to engage relayers, 

while keeping them motivated and 
energised into the evening.  There were 

tug-of-war competitions, volleyball 
matches, themed laps of the oval, live 

music and dance classes.

The festival-like atmosphere came to 
a halt, however, at 6.30pm when all 

present took time to celebrate cancer 
survivors, acknowledge the journeys of 
those currently fighting and remember 

those we have lost along the way.  
Those present were reminded that 

cancer affects one-in-two people, so 
this part of the event was confronting, 

but important in inspiring all of us to do 
what we can to work towards a future 
where no one needs to hear the words 

“you have cancer” ever again.

By the closing ceremony at 8pm, fatigue 
was starting to set in, with many of our 
participants rarely taking a break from 

their laps.  While this year’s reduced 
format also depleted our total distance 
covered – our baton registered about 90 
laps of the stadium, so not far off 40kms 

– we certainly did our best to make a 
difference by bringing awareness to 

this great cause.

As a Community, our students should 
be celebrated with pride, as our 

fundraising total currently sits at a little 
over $11,600, in an event that raised 
close to $90,000 collectively, which 

epitomises the value of this venture. 
And, for those of you who wanted to 

donate but did not get an opportunity, 
there is still time to support this great 

cause! Click here to donate >
https://secure.fundraising.cancer.org.

au/site/SPageServer?pagename=relay_
search&searchType=getTeamsByInfo&i

nput=gleeson 

Thank you also to everyone who 
contributed by supervising, visiting, 
making food or monetary donations, 

or in any other way.  Your generosity is 
greatly valued.  And most importantly, 

thank you to all students who took part 
and represented Gleeson College with 

such dignity and pride.  You have all 
served our community and the wider 
community in such an inspirational 
manner during our Year of Service.

Josh Boden,
Damiani House Senior School Leader

https://secure.fundraising.cancer.org.au/site/SPageServer?pagename=relay_search&searchType=getTeamsB
https://secure.fundraising.cancer.org.au/site/SPageServer?pagename=relay_search&searchType=getTeamsB
https://secure.fundraising.cancer.org.au/site/SPageServer?pagename=relay_search&searchType=getTeamsB
https://secure.fundraising.cancer.org.au/site/SPageServer?pagename=relay_search&searchType=getTeamsB


GLEESON @ DUSK > Celebrating Catholic Education Week 2021

Gleeson College celebrated Catholic 
Education Week 2021 with a wonderful 
community event on Thursday 6 May - 

Gleeson @ Dusk!

Set amid the beautiful hills and 
valleys, visitors enjoyed College Tours, 

live music performances, delicious 
Grazing Boxes made by Year 12 Food 
& Hospitality students, a BBQ raising 
money for Project Compassion (we 

raised $500!) and a Mini Prayer Service 
focusing on Indigenous Spirituality 

to close the event. Thank you to 
our wonderful P&F Committee for 
sponsoring this event, and to all 

students and staff who assisted and/or 
performed on stage on the night.

Tom Dawson,
Acting Manager of Community 

Engagement
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YEAR 10 STUDENTS ENGAGE AT PEER ‘TRY-A-TRADE’ DAY

On Monday, five Year 10 students from 
Gleeson College, along with students 
from Pedare and Golden Grove High 
School, visited PEER at Albert Park to 

engage in PEER ‘Try-A-Trade’ Day.

PEER are a non-profit Group Training 
Organisation and Registered Training 

Organisation who offer training for 
apprentices and within VET courses 
in a variety of trades. The immersive 

workshop involved students 
participating in activities related to 

some of the trade disciplines offered 
at PEER, including electrotechnology, 

refrigeration and air conditioning 
mechanics, and plumbing.  The day 

provided our students the opportunity 
to experience a taste of these 

occupations, to help them determine 
what pathway they might choose to 

follow in the future, whether through 
VET courses or apprenticeships.

The Year 10 participants would like to 
thank Mr Andrew Sbroiavacca from 

PEER, and the VET Coordinators of One+ 
for organising the event.

If your child is in Year 10 or 11 and is 
interested in learning more about VET 
course offerings for 2022, please feel 
free to contact our Flexible Pathways 

Leader at the College, Mr Thomas Blake.

Thomas Blake,
Flexible Pathways Leader



YEAR 7 
MATHEMATICS 

PATHWAYS
> Term 1 Wrap Up

YEAR 10 AARON MILLER REPRESENTS LEGACY
LAYING A WREATH AT ANZAC DAY MARCH

Congratulations to Year 10 student 
Aaron Miller (10 DSPHI) who recently 

represented Legacy at a special 
event for Operation Unity at the 

Torrens Parade Ground.

Operation Unity are a Veteran’s 
organisation who are currently 

launching a fundraising drive for 
Legacy, Trojans Trek and OpK9.

Aaron (and his sister) also marched 
in the 2021 ANZAC Day Parade at 

the Cross of Remembrance, laying a 
wreath on behalf of Legacy

and youth.

Well done Aaron on this wonderful 
achievement and honour!

GLEESON OLD SCHOLAR CLAUDIA AGIUS
WINS JAPANESE LANGUAGE AWARD

Congratulations to Old Scholar 
Claudia Agius (2019) who was recently 

awarded the winner of the Japan 
Australia Friendship Association Prize 

for Excellence in Japanese! What an 
outstanding achievement Claudia – 

we are all so proud of you, especially 
your Japanese Teachers!

“I’m pretty stoked to be recognised 

as the recipient of the Japan 

Australia Friendship Association 

Prize for Excellence in Japanese. 

In Year 8 I started this language 

journey, unaware of where it 

would take me; the things I would 

experience or the people I’d meet…

of course, this wouldn’t have been 

possible without all of the support 

of my teachers over the years.
 - Claudia Agius

During Term 1, the Year 7 Mathematics 
classes began their Maths Pathway 

journey, and it has been extraordinary 
to watch their growth over the term.

Students came to us at the start of the 
year with a range of levels of ability and 

confidence, and the approach of the 
Maths Pathway teaching and learning 

model has enabled every student to 
learn what they are ready to. The focus 
for students is on mastering concepts; 
that is, gaining a deep understanding 
of mathematical concepts and being 
able to apply each concept to a range 
of contexts. This is enabling students 
to learn at a deeper level, rather than 

rushing on to the next item in the 
curriculum.

Data collected through the diagnostic 
testing through Term 1 indicated that 
prior to beginning Year 7 at Gleeson,
the average student had mastered 
half of the concepts the Australian 

Curriculum outlines for learning from 
Reception to Year 6: their

‘mastery rate’ was 0.5.

During Term 1, 84% of students more 
than doubled their mastery rate: they 
mastered (which, again, is learning at 
a deeper level) more than one term’s 

worth of curriculum during this term.

As I have visited classes through 
Term 1 and into this term, I have been 

struck by the positive atmosphere 
and engagement of the students in 

all six classes, learning and mastering 
concepts they are ready to encounter.

Timothy Bond,
Mathematics Learning Area Leader



YEAR 7 MATHEMATICS PATHWAYS > ‘Blockout’ Rich Learning Task

Year 7 students have been using the Maths Pathways Program this year with great 
success. The students are engaging in a range of mini lessons and rich learning 

tasks throughout this program.

Recently, Miss Keatch’s class completed the ‘Blockout’ rich learning task. This task 
was a class game that involved strategy, multiplication skills, problem-solving and 

chance, and reinforced both the skill of multiplication and the visual model that 
makes sense of it. After the game, students reflected on the skills they had learnt.

How to play ‘Blockout’:
Players choose colours, then take turns rolling the dice, and shading in a rectangle 

given by the dice rolls. If you roll a 2 and a 5, you can shade in a 2 by 5 (or 5 by 2) 
rectangle. No one can shade in a square that has already been coloured.  If there is 
no room to fit the rectangle you rolled on the board, you pass. If all players pass in 

a row, the game is over. Players get a point for each square they have coloured in at 
the end of the game. The player with the most points wins the game!



YEAR 7 SCIENCE > READY, SET, SPHERO!

This term our Year 7s have been leaning 
about code through playing with 

robotics. Spheros are a robotic ball
that uses the same mechanics as

BB8 from Star Wars!

Students were challenged to write 
code for their Sphero to instruct it to 

illuminate pictures on the LED displays 
and to travel around obstacle courses. 
After designing a chariot to be pulled 
by their Sphero, the next task for our 

students was to participate in a chariot 
race where the main objective was to 

successfully carry a 20g weight around 
a track three times, whilst safely 

navigating the other chariots. Well 
done to all the students involved!

Jason Puttnins,
STEM Learning Area Leader



YEAR 7 FOOD TECHNOLOGY > Sandwich-Making + Plating + Eating!

The Year 7 Food Technology class were 
busy in the kitchen last week!

In groups, students were tasked with 
creating their own sandwich, thinking 
of ingredients and cooking methods 
they would use and how they would 
plate their final dish. There were lots 

of different fillings, including both 
savoury and sweet, and students 

worked well together to execute their 
recipes. At the end of the lesson the 
class enjoyed eating their culinary 

creations! Well done to all students.

Amy Gaedtke,
Year 7 Food Technology Teacher



YEAR 8 SCIENCE  > With One Actual Heart!

Year 8s are currently studying ‘What is 
the Circulatory System?’ in Biology.

As a class, they watched a heart 
dissection to gain a better 

understanding of the heart’s makeup 
and how it functions. Once the heart 

was dissected, students got to explore 
the heart in small groups to see the 

different chambers of the heart.

Mrs Emma Rogers,
Year 8 Science Teacher

WINTERWINTER
SEASONSEASON

REGISTER YOUR INTEREST FOR
THE LITTLE ATHLETICS SA 2021

WINTER SEASON NOW!

CROSS COUNTRY |  RACE WALKING

20212021



YEAR 12 FOOD + HOSPITALITY STUDENTS CREATE GRAZING BOXES

A big thank you and well done 
to Miss Feleppa’s Year 12 Food 

+ Hospitality Class for doing 
an amazing job preparing our 
Grazing Boxes for Gleeson @ 

Dusk last week!

The boxes were a big hit!



OPEN BOYS KO AFL TEAM WINS ONE + LOSES ONE IN ROUND 1

The Gleeson College Open KO Boys 
Football Team had the pleasure of 

attending Norwood Morialta High School 
for Round 1 of the Statewide Knockout 
Competition on Wednesday. The team 
faced Banksia Park International High 
School and Norwood Morialta HS, with 

only one team able to advance. 

Our first game was against Banksia 
Park who had just faced a highly skilled 
Norwood Morialta team and lost by 10 

goals. The boys were keen to make a 
good start knowing that Banksia would 

be fatigued from their first game. We 
were able to get off to a very strong 

start, winning most centre clearances 
and having countless forward entries. 

Some inaccurate kicking in front of goal 
prevented us from gaining full control. In 

the final three quarters the flood gates 
began to open, and we were able to get 

reward for our hard work by capitalising 
in front of goal. Jacob Jones (4 goals) and 
Hayden Cesaro (3 goals) topped the goal 

kickers list. Hudson Krawczyk, James 
White and Aidan Tuckwell gave us first 

use out of the middle, whilst Matt LeRay 
proved to be a target across half forward. 

Gleeson College 13-8 (86)
Banksia Park IHS 3-0 (18)

It came down to the final game of the 
day with the winner of Gleeson and 

Norwood Morialta to advance. A well-
rested Norwood team got off to a good 
start, gaining the ascendency out of the 
middle. They had some tall targets who 

could mark the ball and finish in front of 
goal. We could not get the ball forward 
enough early in the game, but our back 
six held up particularly well, given the 

number of entries. In the second quarter 
Max Speyer was able to convert two 

goals and we began to gain back some 
control. The second half again was a 

closely contested battle, but Norwood 
were able to convert their chances much 

more efficiently. Max Speyer ended up 
kicking three goals for the game whilst 
Asten James and Jacob Trimboli fought 

hard across half back and defended 
tirelessly. 

Gleeson College 3-3 (21)
Norwood Morialta HS 14-8 (92)

Chad Schoenmakers,
Open Boys AFL Coach
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GLEESON CAREERS CORNER + VET PATHWAYS

We have so many new job vacancies
and experiences up this week!

Multiple apprenticeships are available 
in the Automotive industry (panel 

beating and spray painting, tyre fitting 
and mechanics), carpentry, painting, 
bricklaying, disability support work, 

dental hygiene… and the list goes on!

We are also getting to that time of 
the school year where companies 

and organisations are beginning to 
open applications for work experience 

opportunities. The South Australian 
Health and Medical Research 

Institute have just started accepting 
applications for their September school 

holidays experience and the Defence 
Force has just advertised six more 

experiences. The Government of South 
Australia Department of Environment 

and Water are also accepting 
applications.

You can check out all these exciting 
opportunities at the Gleeson College 

Careers Website >
https://gleesoncollegecareers.com.au/

If you have any questions or would
like more details, please contact 

Flexible Pathways leader Mr Blake
or Miss Minniti.

Daniella Minniti,
Inclusive Education Support & VET 

Administrator

Attention Year 12 Students + Families
Adelaide University FREE Parent Information Events 2021

Adelaide University are excited to announce that they’ll be running a brand new series of
FREE Parent Information Sessions during 2021.

Their first event is coming up this month with registration open now via the Adelaide Uni website >

Wednesday 26 May 6:00pm-7:00pm (Online via Zoom)

More upcoming dates are as follows >

Tuesday 20 July 6:00pm-7:00pm (Online via Zoom)
Tuesday 21 September 6:00pm-7:00pm (Online via Zoom)
Tuesday 23 November 6:00pm-7:30pm *In person on our

North Terrace Campus – COVID Restrictions allowing

For more information or to register, visit The University of Adelaide website >
https://www.adelaide.edu.au/study/why-study-at-adelaide/information-for-parents

WORK EXPERIENCE OPPORTUNITY IN AGRICULTURE + FORESTRY

Work experience at SA Water is the ideal way to immerse yourself in a career by 
being there. We’ll help you if you’re interested in a career in the water industry 
through a work experience placement. You’ll experience the core aspects of a 
particular job first hand, working with specialist staff and  industry leaders. If you’re 
interested in a career in the water industry, a work experience placement will allow 
you to work with industry leaders and specialist staff as you complete your course 
requirements.

We have work experience placements arranged for:
• Engineering
• Life sciences
• Laboratory
• Chemistry
• Information technology
• Finance

Student Requirements: None listed.

How to Apply: Please tell us on your application the discipline you are most interested 
in. You’ll need to provide the following five things to support your application:
•  a cover letter
•  your current resume
• confirmation, via email, of the exact duration dates and days of the week (if 

part-time) that you wish to undertake the placement
• confirmation, via email, that you have spoken with your institution of study 

and confirmed their support of your placement for the time period you have 
specified

To register your interest in a work experience opportunity, please email: 
Diversity@sawater.com.au

https://gleesoncollegecareers.com.au/
mailto:https://www.adelaide.edu.au/study/why-study-at-adelaide/information-for-parents?subject=
mailto:Diversity%40sawater.com.au?subject=


YEAR 7 SAPSASA CROSS COUNTRY > TTG District Championships

With Saturday and Wednesday afternoon sports all officially started, this is 
a reminder for parents and caregivers to check our Sports Portal Page for 

results, updated fixtures and training times.

We recommend for all away games you ensure the location and time is finalised 
by double checking SEQTA every Friday afternoon, as many schools have off 

campus fields and courts.  Please click on the portal icon and follow that across 
to the sport page.  If you scroll down to each sport, updated schedules can be 

found here. All students are encouraged to be at the venue ready to meet their 
coach 20 minutes before game time to allow for a warm up etc.

Rachel Staffin,
Sport Development Coordinator

SATURDAY MORNING SPORT
> Check SEQTA for fixture/location updates



GLEESON NOTICEBOARD

Gleeson College
40-60 Surrey Farm Dve, Golden Grove
South Australia 5125   T: 8282 6600

www.gleeson.sa.edu.au  |  info@gleeson.catholic.edu.au

Absentee/Late SMS: 0438 879 373

Absentee Email: absentee@gleeson.catholic.edu.au  

Term 2 2021
14 College Tour, 9.15am 

14 Year 12 Semi-Formal > Sfera’s, 7pm - 11pm

17 College Tour, 4pm

26 - 28 Year 12 Retreat > Nunyara (Belair)

31 Creative Arts Evening 2021 > DRMC, 7pm

1 Jun COLLEGE PHOTOGRAPH DAY 2021 (MSP Photography)

1 One+ Careers Expo > GG Rec Centre, 9am-3pm

4 College Tour, 9.15am

7 College Photographs Catch Up Day

8 College Tour, 4pm

10 Year 9 Reflection Day

14 PUBLIC HOLIDAY > Queen’s Birthday

15 - 18 Year 10 & Year 11 Exam Week

15 College Tour, 9.15am

21 STUDENT FREE DAY > Staff Professional Learning Day

23 - 25 Year 11 Retreat > Nunyara (Belair) & Open Light

23 College Board Meeting

28 Year 10 Meningococcal B Dose #1 Immunisation

1 Jul College Tour, 4pm

2 FINAL DAY OF TERM 2 > DISMISSAL AT NORMAL TIME 3.20pm

2021 Gleeson Diary Dates

Our Lady of Hope School 
       Principal’s Tour 

Wednesday 9th June, 2021 at 9.30am 

A journey in faith and learning 
To book your place on the tour 
please use the link below- 
https://www.oloh.catholic.edu.au/book-a-tour.html 

or phone 82898344. 
*Tours normally take 1-1.5 hours 
 

Golden Grove Road (cnr The  
Golden Way) Greenwith SA 5125 
 

(Enter via the front entrance off 
Golden Grove Road and proceed to 
the OLOH front office) 
 

W: www.oloh.catholic.edu.au 
E: info@oloh.catholic.edu.au 
 

*Catholic Primary School Reception to Yr 7 
*Quality learning program 
*Professional, committed & caring staff 
*Welcoming & supportive community 
*You do not need to be catholic to enrol 
*Fee options & discounts may apply 
*Excellent Out of School Hours & Vacation Care  
*Christian Education in the Catholic Tradition 
*Up to date Information Communications Technology 
*Contemporary facilities 
*Positive learning environment 
 

 

       

https://www.facebook.com/
GleesonCollege/

Click here to view our
Gleeson YouTube Channel

https://www.instagram.com/
gleeson_college_withoneheart/

Gleeson College
Second Hand Uniform 

Facebook Page
We are thrilled to be trialling this new 
service for our families to access pre-
loved uniforms. Please ensure you are 
familiar with and refer to the ‘Group 

Rules’ should you have any questions.

The current uniform (including 
pricelists, sizing, etc) can be viewed 
at https://www.gleeson.sa.edu.au/

college-uniform.html.

Queries and feedback:
Please email tom.dawson@gleeson.

catholic.edu.au

Tom Dawson,
Acting Manager of Community 

Engagement

info@gleeson.catholic.edu.au
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